
 

 
  

Ambassador Extraordinary & Plenipotentiary - H E Ms A Kandas 

Embassy of the Republic of Turkey 

573 Fehrsen Street 

Nieuw Muckleneuk 

0181 

 

Dear Ambassador  

 

AMENDMENT OF EXISTING SAFEGUARD DUTIES ON THREADED FASTNERS OF 

IRON OR STEEL WHICH ARE BOLT ENDS & SCREW STUDS, SCREW STUDDING AND 

OTHER HEXAGON NUTS (EXCLUDING THOSE OF STAINLESS STEEL AND THOSE 

IDENTIFIABLE FOR AIRCRAFT) 

 

We wish to inform you that the International Trade Administration Commission of South Africa 

(the Commission) made a determination to amend the existing safeguard measures on 

threaded fasteners of iron or steel which are bolt ends & screw studs, screw studding and 

other hexagon nuts (excluding those of stainless steel and those identifiable for aircraft) to 

include the Republic of Turkey. 

Attached is a copy of the Commission’s Minute M09/2021 containing the determination and 

reasons thereof, as well as copies of the two notices in this regard which were published in 

the Government Gazette No. 47015, dated 15 July 2022 for your information. 

 

 

Yours Sincerely 

 

…………………………………… 

MR SIPHUMELELE EDWIN MKWANAZI 

ACTING SENIOR MANAGER: TRADE REMEDIES II 

Date:… 18/07/2022…………………… 

 


